
 

 

 
Week 4 was another busy week at Burleigh Heads State School! 
 
Sports Update 
Oceanic District Cross Country Trials 
Congratulations to the 27 students who participated in Oceanic District Cross Country on Friday. 
Reports are they all competed well, with many running personal best times. We look forward to 
congratulating any students who were selected to compete at South Coast Cross Country trials. 
 
Senior Athletics Carnival Date Claimer 
The senior athletics carnival will be run on the following days –  
Thursday 17 June Field Events 
Friday   18 June Track Events 
 
Facilities Update 
We are very excited with the commencement of JA Block refurbishment this week. FARA 
Construction have erected fencing around the building. There will be minor impact on the pathways 
around JA Block for the duration of the refurbishment. Upon completion JA Block will accommodate 
the staff who work in therapist hub. 
 
This is the commencement of a series of refurbishment across the school. We are preparing for D 
Block refurbishment to start in a couple of weeks. The three Year 5 classes are relocating on Monday 
13 May. Removalists have been booked to conduct the class moves.  
 
The minor disruptions will be worth the start-of-the-art facility upgrades! 
 
Date Claimers 
Tuesday  14 May Chappy’s Second Hand Uniform Sale 
Wednesday  22 May Fan Fare (Currumbin SS) 
Friday   24 May  Under 8’s Day 
Wednesday  29 May Disco 
Thursday 17 June Athletics Carnival - Field Events 
Friday   18 June Athletics Carnival - Track Events 
 
 
 

Rob Templeton – Principal  
 
 



 

 

In two weeks time I will be taking Long Service Leave. I will be travelling to Ireland and England. Will 
advise you of my replacement closer to the time. 
 
MOTHER’S DAY STALL 
 A very big thank you to our P&C and volunteers who helped make the Mother’s Day 
Stall such a success. The students were so excited with the gifts they purchased. 
 

ENROLMENTS FOR PREP AND OTHER YEAR LEVELS 2025 
We have begun to take Prep and other year level enrolments for the 2025 school 
year. Enrolment forms can be located on our website or can be collected from the 
office. Appointments can be booked by ringing the school. 
Please ensure that whether you are residing in or out of catchment as a new or 
existing parent, we want your enrolment forms sooner than later.  

Students who do not reside in catchment will be added to a waiting list. 
 
READING 

Learning to read is the most important academic skill children master at school. Improvement in reading ability is the major 
focus for every child, every day. Evidence gathered over the past decade, from over 30 000 schools, highlights the following 
worthwhile findings: 

• A minimum of 15-30 minutes a day of independent reading is essential. 

The 'sweet spot' for independent, engaged reading is maximised at 30 minutes. Reading gain is still made after this point but 
to maximise reading growth aim for 30 minutes every day. 

• Girls outpace boys in reading. 

From Year 4 onwards, girls on average read over 100 000 words more per year than boys. Cumulatively, girls read close to a 
million words more than boys by the end of high school. In your family you can support your child in achieving their full 
potential by both encouraging boys to read and making set times for daily reading in your home. Boys can be encouraged to 
read when they see their dad, grandfather enjoy reading – they won’t see it as a “girl thing”. 
 

PUNCTUALITY 
At Burleigh Heads State School, we believe that children learn best when they arrive punctually as it enables them to 
effectively embrace their learning for the day.  When children arrive late regularly, not only does it affect their learning and 
progress, but it also creates distractions for their teacher and peers. 

We encourage parents to consider the positive impact of punctuality on learning. 
  

The first lesson of the day begins at 9.00 a.m. (Lessons are often of 1 hour duration.) 
Late by 5 minutes?  

That results in is loss of 8% of the learning in the first lesson of the day.  This is when children get 
organised and ready for the main teaching activity after the bell. 

Late by 10 minutes? 
That results in loss of 16% of the learning in the first lesson of the day. This is when the teacher is 
30% into the main teaching activity of the first lesson of the day.  It is during this time that the 
teacher begins to introduce the lesson learning objectives, teaches new concepts and explains what 
the children are required to do during independent activities. 

 Late by 15 minutes? 
That results in loss of 25% of the learning in the first lesson of the day. We classify this as substantial 
loss of learning. Your child may find it difficult to work confidently during the independent activities 
in this lesson as he/she has lost out on the main teacher explanation time.  
 



 

 

We do recognise that occasionally pupils will be late due to extenuating circumstances.  However, 
arriving late at school regularly can impact on your child’s progress over time. 
 

EARLY ARRIVAL 
We are seeing more students arriving early to school each day. Students do not need to be here at 
school before 8:30am. We understand parents work and so, we provide a before school care facility 
for that to occur. 

Children who do come earlier are expected to sit in the undercover area near the office and wait 
quietly and patiently until they are dismissed at 8:30. (This is a supervised area from 8.15am) 

Parents, we are asking for your support to ensure the safety and wellbeing of our students by 
respecting and acknowledging these times. 

UNIFORMS 
Recently we have noticed the wearing of various jumpers and shoes of different colours and fashion 
trends. Whilst I am partial to a great Spiderman jumper myself, it is not the agreed uniform for the 
school. 
 
A maroon jumper or jacket and all black shoes are the agreed school uniform.  

We need to remind students of our school expectations for their uniform and will be doing so on 
assemblies and general messages over the next few weeks as it gets colder. Parents, if you are 
missing some jumpers our Lost Property basket is overflowing with no name items needing to find 
their owners. Please take 10 minutes to come and check it out in the old hall. (Items that are named 
will be returned to classrooms.) 

GETTING ALONG WITH OTHERS ... Do the High Five! 

Whilst "getting along with others" is one of the key components of 
our social-emotional education program at Burleigh Heads State 
School, there will be times where students require strategies to 
deal with social situations or confrontation that are challenging.  As 
such, we encourage students and parents to discuss the "High 5 
Strategy" for such situations.   

 

 

 

 

https://windsorss.schoolzineplus.com/_image/media/1948/do_the_high_five.jfif


 

 

The High 5 strategy can be summarised as below: 

1. Ignore! 

2. Talk Friendly! 

3. Walk Away! 

4. Talk Firmly! 

5. Report! 

IGNORE 

• Pretend you didn’t hear it. 

• Do not make eye contact. 

• Maintain positive body posture (calm, confident). 

• Think positive self-esteem statements. 

• Count to five in your head slowly. 

• Take deep breaths. 

• WE CAN USE ROLE PLAY TO SHOW WHAT IGNORING LOOKS LIKE, SOUNDS LIKE AND MAY FEEL LIKE. 

 
TALK FRIENDLY 

• Use a calm voice. 

• Maintain eye contact. 

• Confident body language. 

• Maintain relatively close body proximity. 

• Use "I" statements – I feel . . . . when you . . . . . because…. 

• WE CAN USE ROLE PLAY TO SHOW WHAT TALKING FRIENDLY LOOKS LIKE, SOUNDS LIKE AND MAY 
FEEL LIKE. 

 
WALK AWAY 

• Stand tall, head up high. 

• Mouth closed. 

• Look confident. 

• Do not use eye contact. 

• Walk somewhere, preferably towards a congested area or to a safety zone (teacher). 

• Do not look back. Walk confidently, don’t run! 

• WE CAN USE ROLE PLAY TO SHOW WHAT WALKING AWAY LOOKS LIKE, SOUNDS LIKE AND MAY FEEL 
LIKE. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

TALK FIRMLY 

• As per Talk Friendly but use a strong voice. 

• Use an assertive voice, slightly raised. 

• Tell them to stop it. 

• Re-state your “I” statement. e.g. I said . . . . 

• State the consequences of continued bullying. 

• WE CAN USE ROLE PLAY TO SHOW WHAT TALKING FIRMLY LOOKS LIKE, SOUNDS LIKE AND MAY FEEL 
LIKE. 

REPORT 

• Walk away and tell a staff member. 

• Go to a safety zone. 

• Bystanders - support and report. 

• Report, report, report until somebody listens. 

• WE CAN USE ROLE PLAY TO SHOW WHAT REPORTING LOOKS LIKE, SOUNDS LIKE AND MAY FEEL LIKE. 

Children need to be aware that, even as a victim of anti-social behaviour, choosing to retaliate in a negative way 
can often result in serious consequences for themselves also.  Children practise these strategies with their class 
teacher and are encouraged to use them to resolve conflict. 

 
 
 
 

Carol Browne – Deputy Principal 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
Finance News: 
 
Excursion Name 
 

Date of Excursion Due Date for 
Payment/Excursion 
Form  

Coast  
TBA 

    

Interschool Sport  Every Friday from  
19/04/2024 to 
7/06/2024 

24/04/2024  

SWD Yoga Term 2 02/05/2024 
 

25/04/2024  

Light Horse Museam  15/05/2024 
 

8/05/2024  

Yr 4 Fleay’s Wildlife 21/05/2024 
 

14/05/2024  

Fanfare 22/05/2024 
 

15/05/2025  

Lucas Proudfoot  06/06/2024 
 

30/05/2024  

Prep Fleay’s Wildlife  17/06/2024 
 

10/06/2024  

Yr 6 Camp  18/07/2024 
 

25/07/2024  

 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 



 

 

 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 



 

 

 
 



 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


